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District 14 D- Details 

A Message from District Governor Lorraine Brown 

Pennsylvania District 14 –D Lions                                                    July 2020                      

 Hi Lions, Lionesses, and Leo’s, 

 

I want to thank all of the Lions in District 14-D for the opportunity to serve as your Dis-

trict Governor.  As many of you know, I have worked over the last 3 years to promote the 

Brady Buggy Wagons and I will be continuing this project as District Governor.  I have had 

the privilege of working with Lions Clubs in 32 states, 4 countries, in person, by email and 

phone.  If your club has interest in this project please contact me for more information. 

  

One recognition I would like to focus on in my year as District Governor is to honor the 

Past District Governors who have served our District over the last 88  years.  I will be 

planning to do this at one of our Cabinet meetings.  Due to the Corona Virus the date has 

not been set yet but it will be set in the near future. 

 

 You will see some new faces serving on cabinet this year: 

  

 Lion Joyce Sweger of the Mountville Lions Club will assume the position of Cabinet Secre-

tary.  She has been serving as our Basket Raffle Chair for several years at President’s 

Honor Night and the District Convention.  She has done an excellent job in this position 

and I know she will excel as Cabinet Secretary too.  

 

Lion Rebecca Williams of the Lancaster Lions Club will chair a brand new committee, “Americans with Disabilities Act Com-

mittee.  Lion Rebecca has a lot of knowledge about getting help for people with disabilities and what their rights are.  Be sure 

and seek her out to be a speaker at one of your club meetings.  

 

PDG Rodney Sweger of the Mountville Lions Club will chair the Northeast PA Lions Service Foundation Committee which is 

also a new committee to District 14-D.  Lion Rodney is on the Board of this Foundation and has been instrumental in helping 

get grants for clubs in our District.  He also would be very happy to come to your club for a program. 

  

Another new position on Cabinet this year is the “District Champion” and this position is being filled by Zone Chair Lion Mike 

Schaeffer from the Millersville Lions Club.  This position has been created by Lions Clubs International to support a new pro-

gram called the “North American Membership Initiative” or “NAMI”.  Lion Mike’s duties will include helping clubs bring in 

new members as well as retaining existing members.  He will also help me with new club development.  I believe Lion Mike 

will be a dynamic asset to the District Global Action Team.  If you need help with membership please reach out to Lion 

Mike.  He would love to help you grow your club membership! 

  

Second Vice District Governor, Carl Spellman, from the Mount Joy Club will be spearheading a District Service Project that I 

started with the Lebanon VA Medical Center.  This project involves clubs sending cards to veterans.  They served us and now 

we can let them know that Lions, Lionesses and Leos respect and honor their service.  More information will be available 

soon.  Contact Second Vice District Governor Carl for a program at your club. 

There is good news and a great incentive offered by Lions Clubs International when bringing in new members!  The $35.00 

application fee is waived until December 31, 2020 which is a huge incentive to get new members for your clubs. 

  

Lastly I want to extend my condolences to PDG Dale High and Region Chair Dawn Crossan on the passing of wife and moth-

er, Lion/Lioness Pauline High.  She was an inspiration to me and was a beautiful, caring woman. 

  

Vision with Action,  

Can change the world. 

Make a Difference !  

  

Take care, and Many Blessings, 

Lorraine Brown DG 

Because of the Covid-19 all activates have been postponed  

for the safety of our members and community.  

Please everyone stay safe. Help were you can in your com-

munity. We still serve as Lions were there is a need 
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Message from the 1st Vice District Governor, Dick Sware 

Welcome to a new Lions Year.  While COVID-19 

is still with us, both Lancaster and Lebanon are 

opening as we adjust to a new normal for now.  

Hopefully, we will continue to take the appropri-

ate precautions as we begin to get out and about.  

I really like the term “Physical Distancing” rather 

than “Social Distancing”.  Physical Distancing 

better describes what we are actually doing, stay-

ing 6 feet or more from others.  Social Distancing 

was what we did while we were staying home.  

We’re no longer Social Distancing as we now meet 

with friends and fellow Lions. 

 

A year ago most people thought Zoom was some-

thing a fast car, fast train, or a jet plane did.  

What a powerful tool Zoom has become.  We are 

able to meet in a virtual environment while Social 

Distancing.  Zoom provides us with the means to 

be able to see and hear each other throughout the 

meeting.  The business of Lions continued 

throughout the pandemic with the International 

Board of Directors, Constitutional Areas, State 

Councils, Districts, and Local Clubs meeting via 

Zoom.  In fact, the first State Council meeting of 

the new year will be held by Zoom on August 1 in 

order to keep everyone safe.  The District approved paying for a District Zoom account at the last 

Cabinet Meeting.   

 

Clubs throughout our District continued to serve their communities throughout this time.  We need to 

be active in our communities more now than ever because more people are in need than were just a 

few short months ago.  WE SERVE.  In order to provide the service needed, let’s look to family, 

friends, neighbors, coworkers and others to join us in helping those in need throughout our communi-

ties.  Once they see how much fun we have serving and how rewarding it is to serve our communities, 

they’ll want to join the club. 

 

Club Presidents, please stay tuned for Club President Training to be held in mid August.  I’ll get the 

logistics information out to you soon. 

 

I look forward to a great year. 

 

Yours in Lionism, 

Dick Sware 
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 As an introduction, I am a member of the 

Mount Joy Lions Club and I transferred 

from the Mount Olive, NJ Lions Club when 

my wife Jody and I moved to Lancaster 

county in 2017. 

I look forward to working with District Gov-

ernor Lorraine Brown and First Vice Dis-

trict Governor Richard Sware in supporting 

District 14-D’s goals. Let us give a round of 

applause to Past District Governor Bill 

Grager and his wife Lion Sharon Grager for 

their leadership and support during the 

past year. 

The Coronavirus crisis will continue to be a 

great challenge to the Lions Clubs, our fam-

ilies, and the entire country.  Safety is a top priority for the Lions, our fami-

lies, and the communities we serve.      Each of our Clubs will continue in its 

service and fundraising under the leadership of club officers and with the sup-

port of all Club members.  As Lancaster County moves to the green phase of 

reopening, our Clubs will gradually resume meetings, service projects, and 

fundraising.    A successful Lions Club is a team effort, and I ask all Lions to 

support service in the community. 

Message from the 2nd Vice District Governor, Carl Spellman  

FROM YOUR NEWSLETTER EDITOR:  PLEASE FORWARD YOUR AR-

TICLES BY JULY 25TH FOR THE AUGUST 

NEWSLETTER. LET OTHER CLUBS KNOW 

WHAT YOUR CLUB IS UP TOO!  SHARE YOUR 

PHOTOS!  E-MAIL TO ME AT  anitagordonpalm-

er@gmail.com (PLEASE PUT IN SUBJECT LINE 

NEWSLETTER AND MARK RETURN RECIPT.) 

Note new email address  

Thank you! Lion Anita Gordon-Palmer                                        
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Hello fellow Lions, Lionesses, and LEO’s. 

In 2018, Lions Clubs International board of directors author-

ized the creation of the North American 

Membership Initiative (NAMI). NAMI is focused on reversing 

the decline in membership in 

Constitutional Areas 1 and 2. The primary goals of NAMI are 

to 1) Rejuvenate Districts with new clubs 2) 

Revitalize Clubs with new members, and 3) Re-motivate mem-

bers with new fellowships and exciting 

service. The pilot program launched during the 2019-2020 

year and now Districts are invited to 

participate for 2020-2021. Next year, it will be mandatory that all Districts participate. 

DGE-Lorraine has elected to participate in the program this year, and I am honored to be cho-

sen as the 

NAMI District Champion. I have been a member of Millersville Lions Club since 2011 and 

served five 

consecutive years as Club President. In addition to District Champion, I will be serving as Club 

Secretary 

and Region 1, Zone A Chairperson. 

As District Champion, my goals are to provide support, education, and guidance to any Club in 

need, 

specifically in the areas of membership recruitment and retention. We have a phenomenal 

team of 

experienced Lions who are ready to assist you with your Club needs. I look forward to serving 

you and 

please feel free to contact me via email: mschaef2813@gmail.com or phone: 717-824-1020 with 

any 

questions or to schedule a meeting with your Club. 

 

Yours in Lionism, 

Lion Mike Schaeffer 
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14D Family and Women’s Specialist 

 

Lions Club International acknowledges that women are an integral part of the Lion’s family. 

The Women's Initiative seeks to empower female Lions, promote gender parity through in-

creased membership, and encourage involvement at all levels of Lions, including leadership. 

 As a female member of the Palmyra Area Lions Club for over ten years, I am pleased to 

serve under DG Lorraine as the Family and Women’s Specialist to lead this initiative in our 

district. Highlights of my membership in Lions include serving as our club president for three 

years and receiving a Melvin Jones Fellowship Award. In addition, our club supported my en-

deavor to partner with the Capital Area Therapeutic Riding Association (CATRA) in develop-

ing an equine-assisted learning program to promote healthy decision making and service-

orientation in youth.  With the support of our district, I participated in the 2019 Regional Li-

ons Leadership Institute which greatly enhanced my understanding of Lionism leadership. 

 I’m looking forward to helping other women 

discover and develop their leadership  potential 

through participation in Lions! Join me in our 

first activity by distributing the Community 

Needs Assessment in your area to identify un-

met community needs that impact women and 

families. Information on this assessment can be 

found here. Once needs are identified, the next 

step will be to organize Club efforts around 

meeting them. Throughout the year, it is my 

goal to highlight and support activities sur-

rounding this initiative.  

Please e-mail me a short blurb and photo of an 

activity conducted by your club to support wom-

en and families in your area to be shared in this 

newsletter. Activities could range from a target-

ed membership drive to lawn care for a single 

parent. All activities are appreciated- no matter 

how small. Send to: imfled2@comcast.net.  

Together, we can further engage women and families in the wonderful work of Lions! 

  

Lion Robin Helm 

14D Family and Women’s Specialist 

https://temp.lionsclubs.org/EN/pdfs/mk9.pdf
mailto:imfled2@comcast.net
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NEW MEMBERS  
 
      Member                             Club                       Sponsor 

     Carmen A. Gatti                   Akron Lions           Lion David Austin 

      Kevin M. Connor           Conoy Lions           Lion James Hanley 

      Liam J. Hanley            Conoy Lions           Lion Stephen Olkowski 

 

                                IN MEMORIAM      

   

 

     Lion William Alvin Wentling………………………………Bareville-Leola-Leacock Lions 

     Lion Pauline S. High….…………………………………...Intercourse Lions 

     Lion Donald L. Gulliver..……………………………….....Strasburg Lions 
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District 14D Americans with Disabilities Act [ADA] Committee 

 

I am excited to share the news with our clubs in 14D that we have 

been approved to implement as ADA Committee position.  Now, you 

may be asking yourself, “Why do we need an ADA Chairperson – 

we’ve been serving the community just fine for 40, 50, 60 or even 

70+ years”?  Well, one reason is so our clubs will understand how to 

better serve all folks in our communities.  

The Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) became law in 1990. 

The ADA is a civil rights law that prohibits discrimination against 

individuals with disabilities in all areas of public life. The purpose 

of the law is to make sure that people with disabilities have the 

same rights and opportunities as everyone else. The ADA gives civil 

rights protections to individuals with disabilities similar to those 

provided to individuals on the basis of race, color, sex, national 

origin, age, and religion. It guarantees equal opportunity for individuals with disabilities in commu-

nications, educational facilities, employment, public accommodation, state and local government ser-

vices, telecommunications and transportation. The ADA is divided into five titles (or sections) that 

relate to different areas of public life. 

Sir Thomas Browne was the first to put the expression “charity begins at home” into print in the 

form we now use, in Religio Medici, 1642. Let’s apply this valuable quote and the ADA to our clubs.  

Is your club location physically accessible to all members?  

Is there at least one no-step entry?  

Is there an accessible toilet facility with grab bars in at least one toilet stall? 

Are all club members able to hear and understand speakers and each other during discussions? 

Are materials provided in large print if requested by a member with vision loss? 

Our clubs should be looking at the same above bullet points when we provide services in our commu-

nities. The ADA will not come apply in all our activities but at times it may. As We Serve in our com-

munities we should strive to ensure the product[s]/results of our efforts are accessible to all people.  

If you are interested in leaving more about this important civil rights law [which turns 30 years old 

on July 26th] please reach out to me. 

Rebecca Williams 

Lancaster Lions 

beckyw127@aol.com 

704.604.5152 [mobile] 

 

mailto:beckyw127@aol.com
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My name is Phyllis Ream and I am the District 

14D's  Reading Action Program's Coordinator for 

2020-2021.  I am also President of the Millersville 

Lioness Lions Club.  Promoting reading is a passion 

of mine as I worked in a middle school library for 23 

years before retiring.  

The last four years, our club has been promoting 

reading and getting books into the hands of many 

people. Our club has four book houses/shelves in the 

Millersville area and we are looking to expand. 

There are many ideas that I would love to share with 

other clubs, starting with a Facebook page to help 

promote reading. You can find the page at Lions 

Reading Action Program District 14-D. 

The Wilshire Hills 

Lions Club main-

tains the sign and 

area around the sign 

into the develop-

ment.  

Thanks to Lion 

Kelly.  
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The Wilshire Hills Lions Club added a second Butterfly Garden in Woods Edge 

Park. Thanks to Lions Dawn, John and Kelly for their green thumbs. 


